
 

 

CHAPTER 210 
 

AN ACT concerning the use of animals in product testing and supplementing Title 4 of the 
Revised Statutes. 

 
 BE IT ENACTED by the Senate and General Assembly of the State of New Jersey: 
 
C.4:22-58  Definitions relative to use of animals in product testing. 
 1. For the purposes of this act: 
 "Animal" means any vertebrate other than humans; 
 "Committee" means the federal Interagency Coordinating Committee on the Validation of 
Alternative Methods, established under the federal "ICCVAM Authorization Act of 2000," 
42 U.S.C. s.285l-2 et seq.; 
 "Contract testing facility" means any partnership, corporation, association, or other legal 
relationship that tests chemicals, ingredients, product formulations, or products in the State; 
 "Manufacturer" means any partnership, corporation, association, or other legal 
relationship that produces products, product formulations, chemicals, or ingredients in the 
State; 
 "Medical research" means research related to the causes, diagnosis, treatment, control, or 
prevention of physical or mental diseases and impairments of humans and animals or related 
to the development of biomedical products, devices, or drugs as defined in 21 U.S.C. s.321.  
"Medical research" shall not include the testing of an ingredient that was formerly used in a 
drug, tested for the drug use with traditional animal test methods to characterize the 
ingredient and to substantiate its safety for human use, and currently is proposed for use in a 
product other than a biomedical product, device, or drug; 
 "Traditional animal test method" means a process or procedure using animals to obtain 
information on the characteristics of a chemical or agent and that generates information 
regarding the ability of a chemical or agent to produce a specific biological effect under 
specified conditions; and 
 "Validated alternative test method" means a test method that does not use animals or in 
some cases reduces or refines the current use of animals, for which the reliability and 
relevance for a specific purpose has been established in validation studies as specified in the 
Interagency Coordinating Committee on the Validation of Alternative Methods report 
provided to federal agencies as required pursuant to the federal "ICCVAM Authorization Act 
of 2000," 42 U.S.C. s.285l-2 et seq. 
 
C.4:22-59  Animal testing prohibited under certain circumstances. 
 2. a. When conducting any product testing in the State, no manufacturer or contract testing 
facility shall use a traditional animal test method for which there is an appropriate validated 
alternative test method that has been adopted by the relevant federal agency or agencies 
responsible for regulating the specific product or activity for which the test is being 
conducted, pursuant to the provisions of the federal "ICCVAM Authorization Act of 2000," 
42 U.S.C. s.285l-2 et seq.  No provision of this subsection shall be construed to apply to any 
animal test conducted for the purposes of medical research. 
 b. No provision of this section shall prohibit the use of any nonanimal alternative test 
method for the testing of any product, product formulation, chemical, or ingredient that is not 
recommended by the committee. 
 c. No provision of this section shall prohibit the use of animal tests to comply with the 
requirements of State or federal agencies when the federal agency has approved a nonanimal 
alternative test method pursuant to subsection a. of this section and the federal agency 
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concludes that the nonanimal alternative test does not assure the health or safety of 
consumers. 
 
C.4:22-60  Exclusive remedy for enforcement. 
 3. Notwithstanding any other provision of law, or any rule or regulation adopted 
pursuant thereto, to the contrary, the exclusive remedy for enforcing this act shall be the 
Attorney General bringing a civil action in a court of competent jurisdiction to restrain the 
violation and for other further relief as the court shall determine is proper. 
 
 4. This act shall take effect immediately. 
 
 Approved December 20, 2007. 


